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COITSVILLE TOWNSHIP 
	BOARD OF TRUSTEES	
REGULAR MEETING
September 20, 2023

The Coitsville Township Board of Trustees met for a Regular meeting on September 20, 2023 at the Coitsville Townhall with the following members present Mrs. Johnson-Chairperson, Mr. Alfano–Vice Chairperson, Mr. Backo- Trustee.  7:00 pm  

Call to Order  
Mrs. Johnson called the meeting to order and asked for roll call and led the Pledge of Allegiance.  And for a moment of silence for all resident who have passed away during the past summer and for Mark Vuksonovich.  

Approval of Minutes Mr. Backo made motion to waive the reading and approve the minutes of the Regular Meeting June 21, 2023 and the Minutes of the Special Meetings held on August 3, 2023 and August 17, 2023.  Mr. Alfano seconded the motion.  Backo-aye, Alfano-aye, Johnson-aye.  Motion passed    

DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS

ROAD REPORT
Mr. Backo reported that the township has been busy mowing this past summer. Mr. Beck is working on cleaning up from the storm damage in the township.  He is also fixing signs on the county roads.  The County has paved Oak Street, Cooper Road and Coit Road this past summer adding up to 2.5 miles of County Roads paved.  Mr. Beck is trying to do a final cut on Township Roads.  The state has updated new intersection and stop signs on 616 and McGuffey.  We also requested flashing lights at that intersection.  Mr. Backo is still looking for a truck for the township.  

ZONING REPORT
Mr. Kurilla reported that Phase one of the Township Demolishen is complete.  The Contractors did very good jobs on the properties.  We have also requested the 
						-1-

ZONING REPORT
Howland company to do Asbestos testing and requested bids for the second phase which includes three houses to be returned by Oct 1, 2023. The awards will be awarded at a Special Meeting in October.  Mr. Kurilla reported we need to utilize money before December.  The list of properties in phase 2 is attached.  

Mr. Kurilla reported the Wilson Lane property is being investigated by the Board of Health. They contacted the occupant to appear for a Health Commissioner hearing and he did not show.  The BOH has not taken the next step for a Board of Health order that the property is not inhabitable.  The Fire Chief will then inspect the property to see if it can be condemned. Vehicles have been removed by the storage building.  We have a case filed in Campbell court for the past three months.  Campbell Court has not been able to serve the occupant.  

Mr. Kurilla reported that he received a complaint regarding a property on Torolo lane that is running a business and they are not permitted since the property is not qualified for agricultural activity.  He will be looking into this report.  

There was discussion regarding a property on South Hubbard Road.  

Mr.  Alfano made a motion to accept the resignation of Cindy Sdregras from the Zoning Board because she moved out of the township.  Mrs. Johnson seconded.  Alfano-aye, Johnson-aye, Backo-aye Motion passed.  

Mrs. Johnson received a letter from Debra Flora regarding money for demolish of Business properties in the township.  She shared the letter with the board.   

FIRE REPORT Chief Warren presented the Trustees with a report that is on file at the Fire Station. He reported that the summer calls have been higher than in the past and are 10% higher than the past.  The Fire Association will be holding a Spaghetti Dinner on Oct 15, 2023 and tickets are on sale.  There will be a few available at the door.  Friday Oct 6, 2023 the department is participating in the Friends of Fido Chili Cook off.  In November the Lowellville Fire Department is  
						-2-
hosting an emergency rail response course for the trains.  Chief Warren reported the department was awarded $3045.45 in an EMS grant from the State of Ohio.  Ambulance is still in limbo.  The dealership is looking for parts.  All mechanical issues the dealership found are being address and will be covered by the prior owner.  

The bids for the Fire Department addition were opened by Trustee Alfano and recorded as follows.  
  
Murphy Contracting   $267,450.00
DeSalvo Contracting $326,000
Green Heart Company $310,000.00

Chief Warren will be reviewing the bids with the Architecture.  The Commissioners provided $144,000 in grant money for the project.  

POLICE REPORT- Chief Morris gave a detailed report that is on file at the Police Station.  He gave a summary of the summer month activity.  He reported we had a quite summer.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mrs. Johnson made a motion to accept the Bullet Proof Vest grant of $5852.25 with a total cost of $7803 with copay being donated by the Ladies Auxiliary.  Mr. Backo seconded.  Mrs. Johnson-aye, Backo-aye, Alfano-aye.  Motion passed.  Chief Morris reported that now all employees have an updated bullet proof vest.  

Chief Morris reported they are working on a body camera grant to get new cameras. Our officers currently have body cameras.  The Body camera policy is being updated.  

FISCAL OFFFICER REPORT-
Mrs. Partika presented the financial reports to the trustees and department heads for review.  She presented the following resolutions to the Trustees for approval. 
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Resolution 9-20-2023-02- Mrs. Johnson made a motion to approve the June-Aug reports including the Bank Reconciliation, Cash Summary by Fund, Budget vs Appropriated Report, Appropriation Status, Revenue Status and Payment List 
containing warrant’s 23564-23644 and Electronic Payments 317-2023-490-2023. Mr. Alfano seconded.  Mrs. Johnson, Mr. Alfano    Motion passed.  
						
Resolution 9-20-2023-03 Mrs. Johnson made a motion to approve the charges on June-Sept Credit Card Statement. Mr. Backo seconded.  Johnson-aye, Backo-aye, Alfano-aye.  Motion passed.  

Resolution 9-20-2023-04 Mr. Backo made a motion to approve the attached changes in appropriations.  Mr. Alfano seconded.  Alfano-aye, Johnson-aye, Backo-aye.  Motion passed.    

Resolution 9-20-2023-05 Mrs. Johnson made a motion to accept the 2024 Tax Levies provided by the Mahoning County Auditor totaling $723361.00  Mr. Alfano seconded.  Johnson-aye, Alfano-aye, Backo-aye.  Motion passed.  
						
PUBLIC COMMENT:   There were no public comments at this time.  
						
COMMUNICATIONS:    There were no communications.  

OLD BUSINESS:  
Mr. Alfano reported that the contract from Armstrong has been finalized and the check has been received for $5,000 that will be split between the Police and Fire Departments.    

NEW BUSINESS:  
Mrs. Johnson reported that the Sexual Harassment training will be held Monday October 9, 2023 at 7:00 pm  at the Coitsville Fire Department.  

Mrs. Johnson reported that she invited Bob Cox from the Landfill to attend out meeting on October 18, 2023 to discuss the landfill and traffic.  They are working on the problem with big trucks coming through the community. 
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Mrs. Johnson reported that the Township Community Christmas Party will be held December 10, 2023 at Victory Christian Center.  

Mrs. Johnson will be working with the Fire Chief to have our Drug Free Work Place Training on Dec 4 or Dec 11, 2023.  


There was discussion on Solar Panels Farm regulations in the township.  

Resolution 9-20-2023-06 Mr. Alfano made a motion to pass resolution to request that the County Commissioners make Coitsville township and its entirety a restricted zone for the development of solar and wind radiation.  Mrs. Johnson seconded.  Alfano-aye, Johnson-aye, Backo-aye.  Motions passed.  

ADJOURN
Mr. Alfano made a motion to adjourn.  Mr. Backo seconded.  Alfano-aye, Backo-aye, Johnson-aye.  Motion passed.  

_________________________________       ______________________________
ATTEST					           CHAIRPERSON


________________________
						           VICE-CHAIRPERSON 									

__________________________	         TRUSTEE
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